Valley Striders Committee Meeting 24th September 2013 
4 Treasurer’s Report 
Finance - these are my notes for the AGM on 1st October 2013:

The Club’s financial position is very satisfactory.

· Surplus of £819 we would have broken even but for an increase in payments in advance for Subs of nearly £700 and £100 for the Leeds Country Way.
· £6,606 in the Bank, a healthy figure to deal with any contingencies.

· Subs up by £1,960 to £6,376 including £1,260 paid in advance (£574 in advance last year). 
· Leeds Country Way includes monies received for last year and £95 paid in advance for this year.
· We have spent a lot more on Coaching Courses at £681 for this year including £125 on Coaching Equipment and Materials and £86 on Fence Posts.  It should be noted we received £175 from the Leeds Athletics Development Fund towards Coaching Courses.
· An extra £1,435 was paid to England Athletics as a result of our increase in membership and Registration Fees going up from £5 to £10.

· Yorkshire Vets includes £306 towards hosting races in 2012 and 2013.
· An extra £267, including £75 towards the Beer Festival, making a total of £1,815 was paid to Leos based on our increased membership.  The financial situation at Leos is still a concern and it is likely that we will contribute more next year if our membership increases and we are also going to give them £2.50 per Junior member.  It should also be noted that we do help Bar Sales by holding our Pie & Pea nights, BBQ’s and Xmas Do at Leos.
· We made a donation of £100 towards the setting up of a Junior Park Run at Roundhay Park and received £134 from the Leeds Athletics Network towards our Beginners Group.

· We spent £168 hiring the Leeds Grammar School track for use by the Juniors once a month from April to October.

· We bought a Club Flag for £160.
· The number of members has again increased significantly from 302 to 386.  We now have 40 more 1st Claim and a total of 74 Juniors.  These increases are largely due people joining from the Beginners & Improvers Groups so we should say a big thanks to Bob, Kathy, Ken & Holly and all the other helpers.
England Athletics have decided, after consultation, to keep registration fees at £10 per member whilst increasing the Club fee to £75.
Leos – Minutes from the August Leos meeting show that Bar Sales were down by about £7,000 (-8.8%) compared with last year.  We are proposing to contribute £250 towards the cost of a new carpet, fitted by one of Bob’s neighbours for £1,000 rather than the £3,000 Leos were originally planning to spend.  The good news is that Leos Cricket team have been promoted to the Wetherby Cricket League First Division for the first time in over 30 years!
5 Membership

5.1 Outstanding subscriptions – nil.
5.2 New members – Emmanuelle Bastide-Wilson, Eleanor Currie, Ben Easton (Junior), Jonathan Easton (Junior), Paul Felton, Daniel Fotherby (Junior), Mike Furby, Sophia Leeming, Kate McIntyre, Andy Pagdin, Dawn Parton, Graham Pawley, Josephine Pawley (Junior), Amelia Petit (Junior), Georgina Petit (Junior), Harry Proctor, Rachael Oliver, Jeremy Richardson, William Sims (Social), Julie Townsend, Janet Tynan (2nd Claim), Nick Tynan (Junior), 

5.3 Membership Changes – Natalie Crossland (Social to Volunteer), Paul Furness (1st Claim to Volunteer), James Kovacs (reinstate 2nd Claim), Ian Sampson (reinstate).
5.4 Resignations – Abe Giddings, Kathryn Giddings, Catherine Parsons (joined Oct 2012, paid to March 2013).
PAUL WHITE


